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LORD MAYOR'S DISTRESS RELIEF FUND

MEDIA RELEASE





11 February 2021
$12mill support from the WA Community for the Wooroloo and Hills Bushfire 2021 Appeal
The Lord Mayor Distress Relief Fund (LMDRF) Board has activated a rapid response grant of $25,000 for everyone who has lost a home in the Wooroloo and Hills Bushfire.

Assistance is available via the Shire of Mundaring and City of Swan for residents who have suffered personal hardship due to loss or damage to their property. 
The Fund encourages grant applications from all owners and occupiers who have experienced total loss of property. For those applying for assistance, please download the form via the City of Swan or Shire of Mundaring websites.

“We cannot forget the heroic fire crews who battled the blaze on the ground and in the air, managing to contain the fire in the north-east last week. We would like to wholeheartedly thank the 800 firies and emergency services personnel for their efforts,” LMDRF Presiding Chair Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas said.  
“We are overwhelmed with support from the Western Australian community, with our current tally for the Lord Mayor Distress Relief Fund at more than $12 million.”
Corporate Australia continues to support, including a recent donation of $2 million from Rio Tinto. 
Western Australians have also embraced the opportunity to turn their containers into donations for those impacted by fires, with more than 60,000 containers donated to the Fund since 6 February.

The 10c refund on eligible containers will provide direct financial assistance to individuals impacted by the recent Wooroloo and Perth Hills bushfire. To make a donation, you can return your containers to any Containers for Change refund point in Western Australia using the Scheme ID: C10414519.
If you want to volunteer your time to help, please register with Volunteering WA. 

For more information go to www.perth.wa.gov.au/lmdrf, email lmdrf@cityofperth.wa.gov.au or call 9461 3886. 
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